## CITY OF PORT LAVACA

PARKS BOARD MEETING: May 19, 2021

**DATE:** 5.18.2021

**TO**: PARKS BOARD

**FROM:** JODY WEAVER, INTERIM CITY MANAGER

SUBJECT: STATUS REPORT ON 2019 TPWL TRAILS GRANT PROJECT

I reached out to Representative Geannie Morrison's office for assistance in getting a status report from Texas Parks & Wildlife on the 2019 Trails Grant. I received a copy of the response her office received which basically is the same response I received last August – that the mandated conversion of the State's financial system has cause a delay in everything. Last week I did receive an email from Trey Cooksey with TPWL who told me that our grant is one of the first two that is being inputted into the new system so he doesn't have a real feel for how long it might take. His best guess was another week or two.

Urban Engineering is working on the engineering plans and once I have a draft I will email out to the Board for comments.